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Dear Parents & Caregivers,  

The last month has seen the 2016 school year at Centralian Senior College draw to a most successful            

conclusion.  

At our Awards & Year 12 Presentation Evening and other recent events, many references were made and thanks 

given to our extraordinary staff by students, parents and myself for their dedication and devotion in continuing to 

provide high quality learning opportunities for our young people. Students are also to be congratulated on their 

efforts throughout the year. We wish our graduating Year 12 students well with their future endeavours and ask 

them to keep in touch as they move into the next phase of their lives. 

Thanks to all staff, students and families for a great 2016. 

Changes of staff is another feature of the end of  a school year. We would like to thank you and bid farewell to the 

following staff who are moving to new fields of endeavour:  

¶ John Bermingham & Lorraine Drew (Mathematics teachers) retiring 

¶ Anne Channing (Humanities teacher) on leave 

¶ Lorna Walsh ( Special Education teacher)  moving interstate 

Thanks for all your hard work and all the best for the future. 

We also wish the following staff all the best as they commence leave in Term 1. 

¶ Tina Wagner (Science Laboratory Assistant), Amanda Kenna (H&PE teacher) & Robyn Linsdell 

(Counsellor) on leave Semester 1 ï2017  

To the Centralian Senior College community, enjoy the festive season and have a restful & safe holiday break as 

we look forward to growing on the successes of 2016 in 2017. 

Rest In Peace  -  Helena Monaghan 

Last weekend we received the sad news of the passing of our recently retired English & Humanities 

teacher - Helena Monaghan. Helenaôs devotion to our students & the wider Alice Springs community 

will be sadly missed by all she came in contact with over 25 years of outstanding service to our 

school. Rest In Peace Helena. 

2017 News 

Early in 2017 we will send out Day 1 commencement information including details of use of Back to 

School Vouchers, College Dress Code (minimum standard of College polo shirt) and processes of how eligible 

Year 12 students may collect their student laptop in the week prior to commencement of classes. 

             Tony Collins ð Principal 

 UPCOMING  DATES 

Friday 7 January     11am - 3pm   Eligible Year 12 students may pay laptop levy and obtain   

    a laptop for 2017 school usage 

Monday 30 January  8:30 am  All students resume with Year level assemblies to commence the 
      2017 school year 
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Another great learning & participation day for the Clontarf Academy which saw the morning start off with 
health checks followed up by a guest appearance from "No More Violence Campaign" staff - Roy Arbon 
and Stan Coombes. Both men are CAFL life members and have a strong history in community social    
development. They joined Catholic Care NTôs No More Campaign which has reached thousands of   
sporting people throughout Australia since its conception in 2006.They presented a great session around 
not tolerating any form of violent behaviour within the community and football arena. Year 10 progress 
lunch topped off an exciting morning. Well done fellas, very proud. 

            Darren Talbot - Clontarf Academy 

 

Students have been working on a mural for the back 
half of the house. For those who remember the  
Partridge Family, their bus theme has now become 
the focus.  
 
Students are spending time with local artist  Alison 
Hittman developing  their home community names 
and painting in their own design. Over time the wall 
will be filled with names from all those who have 
been involved with  Alice Outcomes. 
 
Community and towns so far include Broome,    
Darwin, Tennant Creek, Melbourne, Katherine, 
Cairns and Caralulup. Alice Springs will feature on 
the door as they enter their class as this is where 
their "home" is for a while. 
 
Thanks to Marg and Nigel who have been most  
encouraging all through this ongoing project. 
 
  Malcolm Solomano ð Alice Outcomes  
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Adam Rettig, an Alice Outcomes student, was very excited to find out recently that he was Northern    
Territory's School of Distance Education Stage 2 Top Achiever in English Pathways. To his credit Adam 
returned to study after a break of over 15 years and completed a great year in not only English but also 
he topped his Mathematical Applications class and was granted an "A" grade in this subject.  

 

 

With recognition of his prior studies in the workforce, and the successful  completion of these 2 subjects, 
this has allowed him to apply for entry into the Defence Force as a  Helicopter Pilot. We all wish Adam 
well with his future plans. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Adam pictured here being awarded his certificate by Alice Outcomes teacher, Lorraine Drew and admired 
by his 2 boys. 

          

         Malcolm Solomano -  Manager , Alice Outcomes 

Well done to all the Year 11 students who participated in the Australian Mathematics Competition. 

         

   

          Mark Goonan - Mathematics Team Leader   

Certificate of Participation 

Sherry Deso-Asido, 

Yelena Ansell,  

Miguel Pinela Braga, 

Mariah Satour  

Ethan Hall 

Certificate of Credit -  ǘƘŜǎŜ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

    ǘƻǇ пл҈ ƻŦ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ    

     !ŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ 

Sandini Weerasekara  Problem Solving & Algebra 

Ha Tran                     Algebra 

David Crees                     Problem Solving 

Pee Jay Cabale                     Problem Solving 

    

Certificate of Proficiency 

Krittawat Saengpatomratana           Problem Solving 

Reshaun Kinnaird                    Problem Solving 
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Often it takes a tragedy to seek a remedy. Such was the genesis of White Ribbon. 

In 1989, on the afternoon of December 6, a student at the University of Montreal massacred 14 of his  

female students. His actions traumatised a nation and brought the issue of violence against  women to 

the forefront of our collective consciousness. 

In response, a group of men in Toronto decided to speak out and work to stop menôs violence against 

women. In 1991 they initiated a male-led movement known as White Ribbon, with an annual awareness-

raising event (White Ribbon Day) held between 25 November and 6 December. 

It is now an international effort in over 57 countries, of men and boys working to end violence against 

women. 

On Friday 25 November the Clontarf fellas joined the White Ribbon march in Alice Springs. It was a 

proud moment to see these young men take part in the worldôs largest movement of men and boys 

working to end menôs violence against women.  

           Darren Talbot  - Clontarf Academy 
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The Clontarf Foundation Central Region recently held its 9th Annual 
Awards Night in our theatrette at Centralian Senior College.    
Academy  members from the following local schools attended: 
Centralian Senior College, Centralian Middle School and Yirara 
College. 

 In attendance were special guest presenters, families, school staff, 
local partners and Clontarf Foundation supporters. On the night 
Year 12 Clontarf Graduates were acknowledged for their efforts 
during 2016. Clontarf awards were presented to outstanding      
students.  

The prestigious Clontarf Spirit awards were presented to Barrie 
Norman (Centralian Senior College), Bronson Bathern and Ronan 
Bloomfield (Centralian Middle School), Lazarus Jones and         
Nathaniel Djana (Yirara College).  

There was also a message delivered from the ñNo More Campaignò 
against domestic violence to partnering schools and information 
about Academy activities in 2016 was presented.  

Two bands performed on the night made up of Clontarf           
members;  ñJuiceò from Centralian Senior College and ñThe Yirara 
Bandò from Yirara College. 

Overall the night was a great success and the Clontarf Foundation 
would like to thank everyone for participating. We look forward in 
2017 to continuing to ñfrom little things, big things growò. 

 

Darren Talbot  - Clontarf Academy 


